

## Friday Bulletin

## School Attendance by Class



Flamingos - 89%
Kingfishers - 99.1%
Jackdaws - 97%
Hummingbirds - 95.3%



Whole School - 95.1%

(Our whole school target for 2020-21 is 97%)

## Classes and Transition Arrangements for 2021-22

The classes and adults working in them, next year will be as follows:

Flamingos - Reception - Mrs Dring and Mrs Tuma

Kingfishers - Year 1 and Year 2 - Miss Ellis and Mrs McGregor

Jackdaws - Year 3 and Year 4 - Mr Johnston and Miss Evans (Harnden) + a trainee teacher Hummingbirds - Year 5 and Year 6 - Mrs Wilson/Mrs Lee and a TA to be confirmed + a trainee teacher.

Due to the change in government plans around 'freedom day' our transition plans have had to change. However, the children will still have the opportunity to meet their new teacher and year group partners but we will have to adhere to NCC Health and Safety recommendations/Risk Assessment.

Move up afternoon will take place on Friday 9<sup>th</sup> July. It is important that bubbles are maintained, so the children that are moving to a different class - Reception, Year 2 and Year 4 - will need to remain socially distanced from their new year group partner and their new adults. Where possible transition activities will take place outside, particularly for the KS2 children. The children will still be dismissed at their usual time at the end of the day. All classes will then have a deeper clean ready for Monday.

If you have any questions regarding transition and the classes for next academic year please contact the office to make an appointment to see me or your child's new class teacher, thank you.

**School Reports** End of year school reports went home yesterday, if you haven't received one for your child/ren please contact the school office.

Please can you complete the google form to acknowledge receipt. Thank you. https://forms.gle/W3ggWKdTgbgUg5698



Into Opera Music Festival on the 6<sup>th</sup> and 7<sup>th</sup> of July we will be taking part in the Into Opera Music festival. Over the course of the two days the children will be attending a music festival where singing, dancing and creating will be the main focus. Key musical experts will come and visit us to lead dance and singing sessions across the school (bubbles will be maintained!). Pop-up Opera singers

will carry out impromptu singing sessions. We will have bunting, ice-cream, face painting and tickets to attend. Across the two days we will be offering a special festival menu for lunches (please see attached). Please send your child to school on the two days in PE kit, thank you.

End of Term A reminder that there is no After School Club on the last day of term. We break up for summer on Friday 16<sup>th</sup> July.

Covid 19 email address if you have a positive test result please email <a href="mailto:covid@bawburgh.norfolk.sch.uk">covid@bawburgh.norfolk.sch.uk</a> at any time to let us know. It is important that you use this email address so that we are able act promptly. This email will be checked during and out of school hours.

A reminder, if anyone living in your family home (adult or child) has to take a Covid-19 (PCR) test due to displaying one of the three symptoms, **everyone** needs to stay at home and isolate until you receive the test results.

It is not OK to send your child into school if you know someone living in your family home has taken a test and are awaiting results.

Covid-19 precautions in school following the most recent update to the NCC risk assessment after the Government's announcement on the 14<sup>th</sup> June, I wanted to let you know that our procedures in school remain unchanged.

It is important for us not to become complacent, although many of us have now had at least one dose of the Covid-19 vaccine we still need to stay at home, isolate and book a PCR test (do not use an LFD test) if you or anyone in your family has any of the three symptoms - persistent cough, temperature over 37.8 degrees or a loss of taste and/or smell. Please do not send your child/ren to school if anybody in your family home has had a test and is awaiting test results.

We need to protect ourselves and each other, thank you.

School Uniform Please see attached details of the school uniform and costs.

Leavers Lunch Year 6 Please complete the form on ParentMail so we have an idea of numbers for the food and Track and Trace. Thank you.

Change of number Please note a change of telephone number of the out of hours emergency contact number for Breakfast and Afterschool club to 07827421973